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Ut Omnes Unum sint – May they all be one. 

 
My parents were married in 1950 in a beautiful Church of England church in Little 
Gaddesen in Buckinghamshire. As well as family, many friends were invited, and one 
of them was Catholic. My mother was not impressed by the fact that her friend felt 
she had to ask the permission of priest even to enter a Protestant church, and that she 
was then told she must not join in with any of the prayers, even the Our Father. 
Thank God 70 years later the world has changed. At the canonisation of St John 
Henry Newman the place of honour was given to the then Prince of Wales, now our 
King. I heard the King make a beautiful speech afterwards which was full of courtesy 
and understanding of Newman’s journey into the Catholic Church. Such a thing 
would have been impossible 60 years previously, and would perhaps have been the 
cause of violence and martyrdom in previous centuries. 
 

One of the great fruits of the Second Vatican Council has been Ecumenism, the      
desire for Christian Unity. The Church has a solid base on which to build her       
ecumenical dialogue – The Decree on Ecumenism – which set the stage for Catholic 
dialogue with our Orthodox, Protestant and Anglican brothers and sisters. In the 
Prison Service, I worked as closely as I could with the other Christian groups. Of 
course there were separate services on Sunday – Mass for us and Worship for the         
others – but we co-operated with putting on Alpha courses and reducing re-offending 
courses which witnessed to our common faith. 
 

St Paul, in the second reading, speaks of the scandal of disunity even among the           
earliest Christians. It is a sign of our fallen nature. But I know that many of you work 
and pray for unity in your own lives, with non-Catholic friends, and some of you in 
mixed marriages. 
 

Our prayers for unity are being answered, thank God. But we must continue to pray 
so that in an increasingly divided and angry world we might be known for our love 
for each other. 
 
Monsignor Roger 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEWMAN CATHOLIC COLLEGE MAGAZINE                                                                            
Just in case you missed it a few weeks ago, Newman Catholic College, NW10               

publishes a termly Magazine. Please follow the link below and have a glance at the 
activities happening at Newman:                                                                                      

https://www.ncc.brent.sch.uk/ attachments/download.asp?file=2268&type=pdf   

PARISH TEAM 

 

Parish Priest                                

Monsignor Roger Reader         

rogerreader@rcdow.org.uk 

Assistant Priest                                

Fr Allan Alvarado Gil                   

allanalvarado@rcdow.org.uk                

 

__________________________ 

 

Italian Chaplaincy                                  

Fr Natalino Mignolli  

 

_____________________________                       

Parish Secretary                            

Chelsea Bottomley                          

kensalrise@rcdow.org.uk              

Parish office open: Mondays, 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays & 

Thursdays 9:30am - 2:00pm 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -                               

Sunday Masses: (Sat 5pm) 

Sun 8am &10am                                       

Italian Mass: Sun 11:30am                     

Weekday Masses:                                                                

Tues, Wed, Thurs & Fri 10am                                        

Confession: Sat 4pm before 

Mass or by appointment                 

Exposition: Tuesday,                  

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

before Mass                                                   

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

LAST WEEK’S OFFERING                 

£505.79 

DECEMBER’S STANDING ORDERS  

£2,959 

Thank you for your                                       

contribution to the Parish! 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 

This Parish is part of Westminster  

Roman Catholic Diocesan Trust 

(WRCDT) Registered Charity No: 

233699 PLEASE PRAY FOR ALL THOSE IN THE PARISH WHO ARE SICK AND/OR HOUSEBOUND                                 

AND ALSO THOSE WHO HAVE NOBODY ELSE TO PRAY FOR THEM 

MASS INTENTIONS                                                                  

21st January 2023—28th January 2023 

Date Time Intention 

Sat 21st 5pm Virgilio Di Paola RIP 

 Sun 22nd 8am People of the Parish 

 10am Vittorio Cavalli RIP 

 11:30am Italian Mass 

Tues 24th 10am Mary Ryan RIP 

Wed 25th 10am Deceased of Legionaries RIP 

Thur 26th 10am Mary Carthy (private intentions) 

Fri 27th 10am Henry & Mary Ann Hurley (Anniversary) 

Sat 28th 5pm Rekindling of love between an estranged couple 

Main Altar Sanctuary Lamp People of the Parish 

Sacred Heart Virgilio Di Paola RIP 

 Our Lady Henry & Mary Ann Hurley (A) 

SUNDAY 8am MASS READERS                                                  
As many of you are aware, we are having an additional Mass 
on Sundays at 8am from today. If you would like to read at 

8am Mass, please contact John Ireland on 
john@johnireland.me   or give Chelsea a call.  

 

 

SACRISTANS NEEDED                                                                    
We are very fortunate to have dedicated Parishioners to        

prepare our Church for daily Mass. We are however, looking 
for new volunteers so if you can spare some time before and 

after Masses, please speak to Gina, Lydia or Catarina and they 
will be more than happy to show you the ropes! Thank you. 

 

CAN YOU HEAR ME?                                                                 
Many parishioners have commented that they are not able to 
hear during Mass. This is because our sound system is over 15 

years old and is in desperate need of an update! The Parish 
has obtained 4 quotes and the best option will cost the parish 

£15,630. We have recently installed a new card machine in 
the Porch of the church as requested by the Diocese. There is 
an option to make a donation to the Sound System Fund on 

there should you wish to contribute! Thank you. 
 

WORLD DAY OF THE SICK                                                               
On Saturday February 11th 2023, the Feast of Our Lady of 

Lourdes, and the 31st World Day of the Sick, Cardinal                    
Vincent will celebrate Mass in the Cathedral at 2.30pm.            

During this Mass anointing of the sick will be offered. Ticket 
information to follow soon. 

 

ANNUAL MASS FOR MATRIMONY                                   
The annual Mass for Matrimony will be celebrated in the          

Cathedral by the Cardinal on Saturday 13th May at 2.30pm 
for couples celebrating significant wedding anniversaries. 

More information to follow soon. Please contact Chelsea with 
any queries. 

Thank you for your generous contribution during these times.    
We currently do not have a card machine so for bank transfers,                    

the details are -                                                                                              
HSBC Bank: WRCDT Kensal Rise                                                             

Sort code: 40-05-20 Account no: 41094882 

ENTRANCE 821   The Kingdom of God  

KYRIE,  GLORIA,                  

SANCTUS & AGNUS DEI 
Mass of Christ the Saviour 

GOSPEL ACC 536 (verse said)  

OFFERTORY 744   Christ is the world’s light  

MEMORIAL ACC Sung 

OUR FATHER Said 

COMMUNION 871   Lord you have come to the seashore  

RECESSIONAL 865   Here I am Lord  

HYMNS FOR SUNDAY MASSES Tel: 020 454 23716 

Email: kensalrise@rcdow.org.uk                        

Web: www.transfigparishkensalrise.org.uk      

Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/COTTKR 

 

 FUNERAL NOTIFICATIONS 

 

MR RAIMONDO CAGNINO RIP 

The funeral for the late Mr Raimondo Cagnino will take place 
here on Tuesday 24th January at 11:30am.  

 

BRIDGET O’CONNOR RIP 

The funeral for the late Bridget O’Connor will now take place 
at West London Crematorium on Wednesday 25th January at 

1pm, instead of here as announced in last weeks                   
newsletter. 

 

Please keep Raimondo, Bridget and their families in your 
prayers during this difficult time.  

 

 

FUNERAL AT WILLESDEN GREEN PARISH 
 

JOHN (SEAN) FOX  RIP 

The funeral for the late John (Sean) Fox will take place on 
Tuesday 24th January at 12noon at St Mary Magdalen’s 

Church (Peter Avenue, NW10 2DD 

 

Confirmation Class on Mondays                   

6:30pm—7:30pm 

“What we can know about God” 

on 23rd January in Kensal Rise  

First Holy Communion Class on 

Mondays 5:30pm—6:30pm 

“In the name of the Father” at 

SMM school on 23rd January 


